Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

August 30,2002

Page 2

King County District Court

Office of the Presiding Judge

W1034 King County Courthouse

516 Third Avenue

Seattle, Washington 98104

Telephone: (206) 296-3594

Fax: (206) 296-0596
J. Wesley Saint Clair,





                    
         Tricia L. Crozier,

Presiding Judge





  Interim Chief Administrative Officer

August 30, 2002

Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Metropolitan King County Council, Chair

King County Courthouse, Room 1200

Seattle, Washington 98104

Re:
District Court Facilities Closures

Dear Council Chair Sullivan:

This letter addresses the requirements of King County ordinance for closing District Court facilities. District Court is recommending closure of the Renton and Federal Way facilities on January 6, 2002. This decision was arrived at after consultation with representatives from the Executive Office, Council Office, and Suburban Cities. Attached to this letter you will find details pertaining to participants, work products and conclusions of the work group.

The King County Council passed an ordinance this past May requiring by August 1, 2002 the executive and district court to submit to the King County Council for review and adoption proposed policies and criteria which will form the basis for any proposed changes in district court operations and facilities.  This letter is provided in response to King County Ordinance 14374, Section 13, which states:

By August 1, 2002, the executive and district court shall submit to the King County council for review and adoption proposed policies and criteria which will form the basis for any proposed changes in district court operations and facilities. The executive and district court shall involve cities that may be impacted by these changes in the development of these policies and criteria. It is the council’s intent that these proposed policies and criteria will be reviewed by the regional policy committee. It is the intent of the council that the executive and the district court develop a process to ensure that as any potential decision is made to the use of existing court facilities, either through long-term changes in hours of operation at individual court facilities or facility closures, that city and other community input is solicited and incorporated into final plans. In addition, it is the intent of the council and that at least ninety days prior to finalization of any plans for court facility closures, the council shall be notified by a letter to the chair of the council of the proposed change, the rationale for the change, a description of the impact the proposed facility closure would have on court operations, and identification of what city and community groups commented on the proposed closure.

District Court invited representatives from the Executive Office, King County Council, and Suburban Cities to participate in a process to develop policies and criteria to form the basis for any proposed changes in district court operations and facilities.  Representatives from district court, county council staff and suburban cities met during July and August to engage in this task.  

During these meetings, the participants discussed the following:

· 2003 budget demands and resulting need to reduce district court’s budget by one million dollars.  

· Closure of two court facilities to meet District Court’s budget reduction

· District court’s critical path timelines to close court facilities

· Proposed criteria to govern court facility closures

· Proposed criteria apply only to court facility closures in 2003

· Need to initiate a similar interjurisdictional process if additional court facility closures are necessary beyond 2003

· Need to have an efficient and effective court system to serve all stakeholders and the public

At a meeting of the Regional Policy Committee on July 24th, council staff updated the committee on progress to date on this work effort.  The committee chair and members recognized that the August 1 deadline was not achievable but affirmed that that we were on task for complying with the intent of the ordinance, as we were working towards developing the policies and criteria required by the ordinance.

Participants developed and agreed to a matrix of criteria to govern court facility closures for 2003.  Criteria include such factors as customer service, legal issues, workload, access to justice, facility conditions and geographic distribution of the court facilities.  Discussion of the criteria as applied to the current court facilities led to the recommendation to close the Federal Way and Renton court facilities in 2003.

Participants in this process strongly recommend that if additional court facility closures are necessary beyond 2003, that a similar interjurisdictional process be initiated to develop criteria and policy to govern any additional facility closures.  

In addition, participants recommend that a policy statement be adopted stating that it is the duty of the county and stakeholders of the court system to work together to have an integrated court system that accommodates superior, district and municipal courts and that maximizes efficiency, effectiveness, customer service, and accessibility, while minimizing cost.

A proposed motion containing policies and adopting criteria to govern proposed changes to district court operations and facilities has been developed by members of the planning process team for the council’s consideration and is attached to this letter.  Please find attached the proposed motion and recommended policies and criteria.

District Court welcomed the opportunity to work with both branches of King County government as well as the suburban cities in this process.  The meetings were both informative and fruitful.  It is the hope of the District Court that the county will adopt a similar process as future policy evolves and develops.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Wesley Saint Clair

Presiding Judge

King County District Court

Cc:
King County District Court Judges


King County Executive Ron Sims


Councilmember Julia Patterson, Chair, Regional Policy Committee


Councilmember Larry Gossett, Chair, Law, Justice and Human Services

Committee


Mayors, King County Cities

City Managers, King County Cities

Suburban Cities Association


Cal Hoggard, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office 

Michael Huddleston, Director of Suburban City Relations, King County Council

Attachments

